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27th February 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Several parents have contacted us with regarding their concerns about the Corona Virus.  

Most importantly we want to reassure you that we have not had any notifications that any of our children or staff 

have been to, or in contact with anyone within the areas of concern. 

The Government are not advising to close schools, unless they are directly affected. Therefore, we expect all children 

to attend school. 

We are continuing to educate the children in personal hygiene to safeguard themselves and ask you to continue to 

do the same. Ensuring children wash their hands thoroughly after using the bathroom.  

When they cough or sneeze to cover their mouth with a tissue.  

 
 

The latest information from The Foreign Commonwealth Office (FCO) as of 27th February 2020 advises against all but 

essential travel to 10 small towns in Lombardy, Italy (Codogno, Castiglione d’Adda, Casalpusterlengo, Fombio, Maleo, 

Somaglia, Bertonico, Terranova dei Passerini, Castelgerundo and San Fiorano) and one in Veneto (Vo’ Euganeo), which 

have been isolated by the Italian authorities due to an ongoing outbreak of coronavirus (COVID-19).  The ‘Health’ 

page on the FCO website has updated information about the coronavirus outbreak. Please look on here if you are at 

all concerned. 

We will continue to be vigilant and do everything needed to safeguard our children by following the NHS and FCO 

advise, we will correspond with you accordingly. The most important thing to do is continue to be careful and sensible 

but not to create any panic.   

Yours Sincerely  

 
Mr. H Dhanjal  

Head Teacher  

http://www.nishkamschool.org/

